Dear Middle School Parents,

For many students, middle school is a time of searching and discovering more about themselves. As parents, we want to do all we can to help them find their identity in Christ. An opportunity is being provided for all middle school students (grades 6-8) to participate in a one-evening retreat focusing on building student relationships and developing spiritual awareness. This retreat is sponsored by parents, not by the school; however, the teachers and administration are aware and supportive. This is not required, but we hope all students will take advantage of this great opportunity. It will be held at **Lonestar on Friday, September 5, from 3:00pm to 10:00pm**. Students will be dismissed from school at 2:45pm and go directly to retreat on school buses. All food and activities will be provided at this location.

Our evening will consist of large and small group activities - some activities will focus on fun, some on competition, and some on team building. There will be a worship portion of the evening led by **Brian Punt**, and we are blessed to have **Matt Hoekstra** as our speaker. Matt graduated from Central in 2004. He went to Bethel and got his Master's Degree in Psychology in 2009. He is married with 3 kids who attend Central. He currently works for Stewards Planning Group as a financial advisor. We are very excited to have him minister to the students.

We ask that each parent complete the <u>Middle School Retreat Registration Form</u> by **September 1** and submit a \$30.00 payment to help cover the costs of the retreat. Payment may be submitted through Venmo @Heidi-Meyer6 (last 4 digits of phone number: 0787). If you prefer to submit a check- it can be made out to Unity CRC and brought to the Elementary/Middle School office. The rest of the expenses are being covered by donors. If you would like to donate towards our other expenses, feel free to include that amount with your payment. To donate food items for the retreat, please sign up through the Middle School Retreat Registration Form above or contact Heidi Meyer (320-905-0787 or bmeyer23@hotmail.com). If there are any special instructions related to your child, such as medication, allergies, etc., please make note of that on the Google Registration Form. The Middle School Retreat Registration Form can also be found on our school website under Central Resources.

For the privacy of all the participating students and to prevent phones from being lost or stolen, there will be a <u>no cell phone/technology policy for the retreat</u>. Students will be asked to leave their cell phones in their backpacks for the evening. You can contact any of the leaders during the retreat if there is an emergency or if important information needs to be passed on to your student. If phones are found during the retreat, they will be held by a leader and returned when the student gets picked up.

Parent chaperones strive to be engaged and watchful throughout the evening. We ask that students let us know right away if something happens that needs to be addressed. We trust that any concerns made known after leaving the retreat will be handled appropriately by the parents.

Students need to be **picked up when the retreat finishes at 10:00pm** at Lonestar (10800 165th Ave SW, Prinsburg, MN 56281). Parents are responsible for getting their middle schooler homeno bus transportation will be provided back to school on Friday night.

Packing List:

Sweatshirt NO SWIMSUIT NO PHONE Spare set of clothes Bible

If you have any questions, feel free to contact any of the parents on the planning team listed below:

Heidi Meyer	320-905-0787
Sarah Punt	320-979-6941
Tanya Ulferts	320-894-9386
Malorie Antony	320-220-4873
Brittany TerWisscha-Grussing	651-785-6837